
12th Floor, 800 Macleod Trail S.E., Calgary, AB T2G 2M3

LAW, Legal Services (8053)

Lawyer: Sara Munkittrick
Direct Line: (403) 816-7702
Email: Sara.Munkittrick@calgary.ca
Legal Assistant:  Denise Caron
Email: Denise.Caron@calgary.ca
Fax No.: (403) 268-4634
Our File: ENV0718

January 27, 2021

Via Email: bill.kennedy@nrcb.ca
laura.friend@nrcb.ca

Natural Resources Conservation Board
250 – 5 Street SW
Calgary, AB T2P 0R4

Attention: William Kennedy, General Counsel
Laura Friend, Manager, Board Reviews

Dear Ms. Friend:

Re: Alberta Transportation Springbank Off-Stream Reservoir Project (SR1)
NRCB Application No. 1701
Bearspaw First Nation, Chiniki First Nation and Wesley First Nation requests for
standing, intervenor status, advance funding, and extension

Please accept this letter as the City of Calgary’s (the “City”) response to the letter from Rae and
Company dated January 20, 2021, on behalf of the Stoney Nakoda Nations.

With respect to the request for extension, the City wishes to note that a three month extension would
place the hearing in June which is the height of spring runoff season when Calgary’s flood risk is at
its highest. Our experts are likely to be otherwise engaged at this time, potentially in addressing urgent
flood-related matters. Additionally, the City wishes to express concern over further delay of this project
which has already been pending for many years.

The City does not take any position or have any comment with respect to the other two matters raised
by the Stoney Nakoda Nations.

We await the Board’s further direction with respect to this matter.

Yours truly,

Sara Munkittrick
Barrister & Solicitor

KSM/dc
Cc Rae and Company, Attn. Douglas Rae lorddoug@raeandcompany.com
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